
HEY SANTA, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BEFORE YOU GO ANY FURTHER,  

WE HAVE TO CHECK YOUR VACCINATION 
CARD! 
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2021 Officers 

      Jerry Forness          President             612-719-6088 

       Steve Brehm           V. President         952-457-1333 
       Duane Barclay        Secretary              952-894-3165 

       Dick Lidbom           Treasurer               952-270-0238 

       Jim Neher               Membership          952-435-3180 

 

 

***MONTHLY MEETING ***  
        There is no meeting in December 

The next meeting is:  

Thursday, Jan 13, 2022, 7 p.m. 

Apple Valley Legion Post 1776 
14521 Grenada Drive, Apple Valley, MN 

 

 

Southern Cruzers platinum ñSummer Spectacularòsponsors 

*** CHECK OUT THE CRUZERSô WEBSITES *** 
There is an Application Form on the MAIN website. If someone wants to join, they can just print it, fill it out, 
& mail it in with their check.  
 Please note:  These websites are locked, and we are unable to make changes. 

Main site: www.SouthernCruzers.com          Event Site: www.TheSummerSpectacular.com 

 
Cruzer Merchandise 

 
              License Plate Plaques - $20.00 
                     Ron Willson  952-892-6081 

 
Club Window Stickers 
Jim Neher  952-435-3180 

 
 

CRUZ NEWS INFO 

The Cruz News is published monthly by the Southern 

Cruzers Car Club of Minnesota for the distribution to its 

members. The views expressed are those of the editor & 

members supplying articles & do not necessarily reflect the 

official position of the Southern Cruzers Car Club as a whole. 
Deadline: The Cruz News is usually published on the 

website during the last week of the month for the next month. 

Items to be published should be received no later than the 

20th of the month. Photographs may be color or black and 

white and must be accompanied with a description and 

photographerôs name. Every effort will be made to return 

submitted photos. Photos and/or articles can be e-mailed. 

Note: not all articles and pictures may be used due to space 

limitations. 

 

SHOW OFF YOUR CAR é. HOW? 
If you contribute an article that is used, a small picture of 
your car may be published with it. If your car is not on the 
website, then I donôt have a picture of it. (Pics will be used 
if room allows.) 

Mail articles and photos to: 

Duane Barclay 

c/o Southern Cruzers 

13018 Girard Ave. So. 

Burnsville, MN 55337 

 

CRUZ NEWS 

d

 

The location for the cover shot of Santa in 

the chimney will remain anonymous!  
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UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS 

LADIESô NIGHT OUT:  Thursday, Dec. 2, 5 p.m., Apple Valley Legion Post 1776, 14521 Grenada Drive. If you 
have questions, contact Karen Keenan @ 952-758-9754.  Editorôs note: The ladies have this site booked for the 
next year.  Mark your calendars for the first Thursday of the month, unless noted otherwise.  

CLUB CHRISTMAS PARTY: Fri., Dec. 10, 4 p.m. (social hour), 5 p.m. (dinner).  Apple Valley Legion Post 1776, 
14521 Granada Drive. For information, call Fran Stade @ 612-716-1415 

CLUB MEETING: There is no meeting in December. See you, Thurs., Jan. 13, 7 p.m., Apple Valley American  
Legion Post 1776, 14521 Grenada Drive.       Editorôs note:  Come a little earlier for a good burger basket, and 
then meet the new officers for 2022. Our group has changed, just a bit.  

 

OTHER SHOWS AND EVENTS (CHECK AHEAD FOR CANCELLATIONS.) 

MSRA WINTER AWARDS BANQUET:  Sat., Jan. 29, at the Grand Casino in Hinckley. See the November edi-
tion of the Linechaser for complete details.  

OôREILLY AUTO PARTS CAR SHOW: Sat. & Sun., Feb. 26 & 27, Sat. 11 a.m-10 p.m., Sun. 8 a.m-7 p.m., Mon-
ticello Berndes Center, 766 North Maple St., Monticello, IA. Galen Mueller, 319-465-5119.  

 

EDITORôS NOTE: Just a reminder: This listing is in no way a complete one. I just list the events closer to home 
that may be of interest to our readers, or are favorites with our members. For a more comprehensive list, go to 
Events with Cars.com,  or find the latest issue of the MSRA Linechaser.  

CRUISE NIGHTS (CHECK AHEAD FOR CANCELLATIONS.) 
I would say that the ship has sailed, and there are no cruise nights left for this year. 

The snow has flown, so Culverôs in Eagan is done for the year.  

   

 
 LADIES RETURN TO THE LEGION POST FOR THEIR NIGHT OUT IN NOVEMBER 

On Thursday, November 4, The Southern Cruzer la-

dies gathered at the Legion Club in Apple Valley for 

another evening of dining and conversation. Since this 

venue has proved to be a popular spot for holding their 

nights out, they have reserved the same room at the 

Legion post for all of 2022. Ladies interested in attend-

ing should mark their calendars for the first Thursday 

of each month. Our new members who have recently 

joined the club are welcome to join this group, but it 

has always been said that they donôt talk about cars, 

or their mates who drive these cars, so I canôt imagine 

what they find to talk about! Youôll have to find out for 

yourself.                                  

               Photo submitted by Rose Barclay 
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So far so good, no shoveling to do, yet!  I just checked the web cam for the Soo Locks in Upper Michigan, and it 

was snowing like mad!  The only frustration that I have going is trying to keep my yard free of leaves. On Saturday, 

I did what I thought was a final mulch session with my mower, but I woke up on Sunday to find the wind howling, 

and my yard filled up with leaves from all my slow acting neighbors. Somehow I have to find a way to stop being so 

anal about some leaves left in my yard, as that would improve my mood, considerably! 

A lot has happened in our Southern Cruzer world in the last week or so. Thus, I should have plenty to talk about in 

this issue. I will be reporting on who the deserving winners were of the $10,000 the club voted to donate to chari-

ties, and we have three new ñCruzer of the Yearò recipients to honor. On a sad level, we just learned of the passing 

of club member, Bob Robbs. I hope my article about Bob will do justice to his memory. Looking forward to future 

Cruz News issues, itôs time to put out a request for anyone who is working on their car this winter and would like to 

have their project featured in my ñGarage Sceneò segment. If so, let me know, and Iôll come over with my trusty Box 

Brownie camera to get some photos. (You know youôre getting old if you know what a Box Brownie camera is.) If I 

can stop fretting about those dang leaves, I can start my planned project on Lil Darlinô. I decided, years ago, that 

the rear springs, being original, had to be quite tired, and needed changing. Iôve had a rear-end spring kit from 

Chassis Engineering that I have wanted to put in for a long time, and itôs time to get that done!  Iôm 75 and donôt 

know how many more years I will be able to crawl around under a car, and then, be able to crawl out again!   

As we are starting the holiday season, just a reminder there will be no meeting in December, but we hope to see 

you at the first meeting of 2022 in January. Come by to see how this new guy will handle the job of president. As I 

told Jerry Forness at the last meeting, ñYou will be a tough act to follow!ò  Thanks, Jerry, for taking the helm of our 

club for so many years!  And last but not least, we hope to see you at the Christmas party on December 10, It 

sounds like fun.  Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!  See you out there, somewhere.  DB     

CRUZ NEWS 

DUANEôS  
WORLD 

2022 CLUB MEETING SCHEDULE 

Recently, the folks at the Apple Valley Legion post 

informed me that because of a post sponsored event 

taking place on our scheduled Thursdays, we have to 

move our meeting date to the second Thursday of the 

month. Please mark these dates on your calendar, 

and if something should come up to change any of 

the dates, I will let you know as soon as possible.  

January 13, February 10, March ( No meeting), April 

14, May 12, June 9, July 14, August 11, September 

TBA, October 13, November 10, December (No meet-

ing)   

Editorôs note: The post also informed me there will 

be no kitchen service offered in June & July.   
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 MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES ïThursday, November 18, 2021, Taken by Duane Barclay 

President Jerry Forness  called the membership meeting of the Southern Cruzers to order at 7:00 p.m. The 

Pledge of Allegiance was observed. Jerry reminded members that club car plaques are still available for $20.00.  

Secretaryôs report:  A motion was made by Bill Nelson and seconded by Craig Duntley to accept the minutes of 

the October 2021 meeting as printed in the Cruz News.  The motion passed. 

Treasurerôs report: Dick Lidbom read the treasurerôs report.  Tim Gardner made a motion to approve the report. 

The motion was seconded by Fran Stade, and the motion passed.  A call for bills was made, and two were sub-

mitted. Jim Neher had a bill of $122.05 for stamps & postage.  Jerry Forness had a bill of $105.00 for the cost of 

the ñCruzer of the Yearò awards. Ron Willson made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Craig Duntley, and the 

motion passed. $705.00 in new membership was turned over to the treasury. Dick Lidbom reported that, to date, 

our damage deposit check from Dakota County has not been received.  

Membership Chairperson:  Jim Neher reported that club membership is 89 (152 total). Jim also reported that we 

have a new member, Rick & Cathy Mazanec from Eagan, MN, with a 1932 Ford 3-window, and a 1965 Plymouth 

Barracuda.  Jim had up to date club rosters and window stickers.  

Events: Karen Keenan reported that The Ladiesô Night Out is scheduled for Thursday, December 2, at the Apple 

Valley Legion Club, and the Legion Club has also been booked for the second Thursday of each month in 2022.  

Fran Stade reported that the club Christmas party will be held on Friday, December 10, at the Apple Valley Le-

gion Club. Food for the party will be handled by ABC Catering.  The cost for the room will be $400.00, and the 

cost of free sodas will come to $50.00.   Ron Willson reported no other events are planned at this time.  

Announcements: It was reported that Bob Robbs is currently in Hospice care.  

Old Business:  Rose Barclay reported still no progress, as yet, on the club website. Rose also reported that Dako-

ta County Vo Tech has a website class, and she will check with them on getting help with our site.   

New Business: Steve Brehm reported that he sent out seven hard copies of the last Cruz News, and he still has 

Summer Spectacular t-shirts on sale for $10.00. 

TSS Business: Jerry Forness reported that five submissions have been made for the $10,000.00 voted on by the 

club for charities. They all meet our criteria and are eligible to be voted on. Some sponsors were on hand to talk 

about their charities. They included: Melissa Miller from the Eagan Open Door Pantry (sponsored by Ron Will-

son), Don Belkengren from the Honor All Vets Memorial(sponsored by Jerry Forness), Roger Gilb sponsoring 

Sleep in Heavenly Peace, Marvin Jansma sponsoring the Beyond the Yellow Ribbon, Rosemount Chapter, and 

Jim Neher sponsoring the Dakota County Technical College, autobody and mechanical programs.  Bill Nelson 

made a motion to award $2,000.00 to each of the five charities.  Fran Stade seconded the motion, and the motion 

passed.  

MSRA Report: No report 

Cruzer of the Year Awards:  Jerry Forness announced that three ñCruzer of the Yearò awards would be given out 

for this year. Receiving the awards were:  Steve Brehm, Craig Duntley, and Ron Willson.  

There is no meeting scheduled for December.  The next meeting will be at the Apple Valley American Legion 

Post 1776,  on Thursday, January 13 at 7 p.m.   A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Rose Barclay;  

seconded by Craig Duntley; and the motion carried. The meeting was adjourned. 

 

Secretaryôs Note:  In looking back through the records, I find that I have been secretary of the club since Febru-

ary of 2011. At that time, existing secretary, Mary Ann Clemmer decided to head for the warmer climes of Florida, 

and I, having no such plans, volunteered to take her place.  At that time when asked if I would be heading south, I 

replied, ñIôm from the U.P.  This is south!ò  Please welcome my wife, Rose, as she takes my place in 2022 with 

her note pad and a supply of sharp pencils.  
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SOUTHERN CRUZERS CURRENTLY IN THE HOSPITAL, OR CONVALESCING AT HOME 

Good news, nothing reported to me, at this time! 

There may be members we donôt know of who have been hospitalized or ill. We wish them a 
speedy recovery. 

Judy Kemper is the club ñSunshine Lady.ò  Please let her know of any member in the  hospital,  
or suffering the loss of an immediate family member. Judyôs phone number is: 952-322-5819.    

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CRUZ NEWS 

Dave & Karen Mueller, December 2, 1995 - 26 years 

Keith & Susan Biers, December 9, 1972 - 49 years 

Tom & Sue Flink, December 9, 1963 ï 58 years 

Greg & Darlene Smith, December 22, 1973 - 48 years 

Richard & Lois Peterson, December 26, 1953 - 68 years 

Kenny & Alicia Labeau, December 29, 2017 ï 4 years 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 

 Rick & Cathy Mazanec from Eagan, MN, with a 1932 Ford 3-window, and a 1965 Plymouth Barracuda.   

To date, our membership stands at 89.  

ANNIVERSARIES 

December 2, Diane Swanson 

December 5, Larry Aus 

December 6, Laurie Sanders 

December 11, Susan Sieleni  

December 12, Patricia Baumann 

December 17, Jerry Larsen 

December 17, Anne Thoresen 

December 18, Jan Guerber 

December 22, Jan Pedersen         
December 24, Larry Bennett        
December 26, Carol Korzan 

December 27, Mark Peterson 

December 29, Cathy Mazanec 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL ON 

YOUR SPECIAL DAY! 

BIRTHDAYS 

BOB ROBBS, PROLIFIC CAR COLLECTOR 

Recently, we lost long time Southern Cruzer, Bob Robbs. When you think of a car guy, Bob fits the profile, per-

fectly!  I never could keep up with Bobôs car collection, as he was always wheeling & dealing, and his collection 

was in constant flux.  As a matter of fact, Iôve been told that Bob bought another car, just days before his passing. 

Thatôs what I call optimism!  Bob always made as many meetings as he could, and he was a regular at our 

Wednesday breakfast events.  Bobôs funeral is Fri., Dec.3, visitation @ 11:00, and service at 1:00,with a luncheon 

to follow, at the Cremation Society, 7110 France Ave. So., Edina. Our condolences go out to Bobôs family, and 

friend, Bonny Teague. He will be missed!  Shown here are just a couple of his rides sent to me by Larry Aus.  


